From:

Sent: 15 May 2025 10:54

To: Section 62A Applications Non Major <section62anonmajor@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>
Subject: MeadowCare Homes Ltd planning application

To whom responsible within Section 62A Applications Team,

| am emailing in response to the proposed development of an extension to Meadow Care
nursing home.

| reference the Green Infrastructure and Biodiversity Enhancement section within the
sustainability statement. The wording used here is very ambiguous when specifying ‘some of
the existing garden will be lost to the extension’. | highlight this because there has already been
a large tree felled from their existing plot of land (7 Belvedere), which looked to be in good
health, and surprising given my understanding that Redland is within a conservation area and
trees generally assessed for contributions made to wider ecological habitats and benefit.

| would ask if in seeking permission to carry out further works, more specific detail is provided in
conservation measures adhered to, and if the tree they have already removed is going to be
replaced.

Photos of the original tree can be provided if necessary.

Kind regards,

Hannah





